29th April 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,
New Headteacher Appointment
I know it seems like a long time since the announcement of Mrs. Tansley’s retirement (early, as I keep being reminded!) as the Headteacher of Tower Hill.  However, I am now in a position to bring you great news.  Following an extremely rigorous recruitment procedure working closely with Hampshire County Council, culminating in two days of observations, discussions and interviews, I am delighted to inform you all that the governing body has unanimously agreed to appoint Laura Ovenden as the new Headteacher of Tower Hill Primary School, with effect from 1st September 2019.

As Miss. Ovenden is well-known to you all as the Deputy Headteacher of Tower Hill, I am sure I do not need to share with you her highly impressive credentials, but I can assure you that, throughout the interview procedure, and against very strong competition, she demonstrated the vision, professionalism, skills, knowledge, empathy and the highest expectations that are so essential to lead Tower Hill.  Mrs. Tansley has shared her delight with the governing body in handing over the leadership mantle to Miss. Ovenden.

Times of change are unsettling for everybody and I know that it will come as a great relief to you all that the period of ‘uncertainty’ can now be drawn to a close.  I would like to take the opportunity to thank my fellow Governors, Mrs. Fitzpatrick, and Mrs. Tansley for their support and commitment during the selection process.
We now enter an exciting new phase for the school and the governing body looks forward to watching the school continue to provide the very best, most enjoyable and successful, learning opportunities and experiences for all children under the leadership of Mrs. Tansley for just 11 more weeks – and from then on, of Miss. Ovenden.  I am sure you will all join with myself, Mrs. Tansley and the governing body in offering congratulations to her on her appointment.
With my sincere regards,

On behalf of the Governing Body of Tower Hill Primary School,
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Owen Gardner

Chair of Governors

